

Harnham Infant and C. of E. Junior Schools

Saxon Road, Harnham, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP2 8JZ

Mrs N Dorrington Mr L Coles Tel: (01722) 327338 Tel: (01722) 327218



Friday 1st February 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians & Neighbours

Re: Building Project 2019

As you know, the activities during the first couple of weeks are being undertaken to prepare the site for the project. This week the temporary welfare facilities and admin portacabin for the site arrived, and is situated in the School car park.

The Fencing to keep the children and the building work separate arrived (two days late because of a lorry breaking down) and you can see between the schools that some of it has been erected.

Some machinery has been delivered, and this is being used to lay a stone base on the temporary road between the schools – up which all building site traffic will go to the infants classroom project.

According to the project plan (and assuming better weather) next week's activities should be:

- Completion of the haul road between the schools fencing and laying of stone base.
- Creation of the new entrance from Hollows Close this will include some pruning/tree-surgery to allow lorries to pass through without damaging the trees.
- Removal of the Juniors' Adventure Play area so that the welfare unit can be sited there soon.
- Some draining excavation on the infants' site.

A quick note to Parents/Guardians - as the work has now started, we would again be grateful if you would talk to your children to emphasise their role in this work; whilst we would like them to enjoy seeing the building process, we would prefer that they focus on staying safe, and working hard.

For everyone – in the unlikely event of you seeing anything that you consider unsafe, please make sure that you inform either of us, or a member of the Admin team straight away.

Yours sincerely

Mrs N Dorrington Headteacher Mr L Coles Headteacher